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MINUTES of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the KERRISDALE COMMUNITY CENTRE SOCIETY,
held in the auditorium, 5851 West Boulevard, Vancouver, B.C. on Tuesday, January
29th., 1986 beginning at 8:00 p.m.

CHAIRMAN - Gerry Massing

A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order. Three guests were
introduced. Allan Bennett, Chairman of Parks Board, Helen Boyce, Vice-

Chairperson of Parks Board, , both of whom brought greetings to us for the board,
dnd Dorothy Asuma, West Area Recreation Manager for the Board of Parks and
R e c r e a t i o n .

The Þrst order of business was the reading of the Notice of the 1986 Annual
General Meeting by the secretary, David Howden who stated that this is the 43rd.
Annual General Meeting.

M I N U T E S : T h e c h a i r m a n r e f e r r e d t o t h e m i n u t e s o f t h e 1 9 8 5 A n n u a l G e n e r a l

Meeting, of which all members present had copies and it was moved
by David Howden, and seconded by William Messinezis that:-

"the minutes of the 1985 annual general meeting be approved as
s u b m i t t e d . "

CARRIED

PRESIDENT'S Gerry Massing referrerd to his report which was contained in the
M E S S A G E : a n n u a l r e p o r t b o o k l e t . H e m e n t i o n e d t h e d i s l o c a t i o n o f a l l o f u s

due to the construction which will be completed by the end of
March. He drew attention speciÞcally to the enhancement of the
centre by the building of the elevator and also of the new 1200

sq. f t . addit ion. He thanked al l of those members of the centre and
the community who had worked to achieve this.

OTHER The chairman referred to other reports contained in the booklet .
REPORTS:

FINANCIAL In the absence of the treasurer. Garth Thurber, Dave Howden presented
REPORT: the audited annual report and circulated copies for the members.

The Balance Sheet shoed the 1985 Þgures with 1984 comparison.

The Statement of Operations and Members' Equity showed that revenue
increased substantially, and expenses were in order.

It was moved by Dave Howden, and seconded by John Low that:-

"The Þnancial statements for the year ended August 31, 1985 be

approved as submitted."

CARRIED

. . . 2



MINUTES of the 1986 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, January 29, 1986. Page 2

The chairman of the Nominating Committee, Jim Dent, reported

that posters had been placed in the centre and the read-o-

graph used, as wel l as personal contacts in order to obtain
candidates for e lect ion to our board - the resu l t be ing 11
c a n d i d a t e s . O t h e r m e m b e r s o f t h e c o m m i t t e e w e r e R o s e M i k e l -

berg and Bi l l Messinezis. The names of the 11 candidates
w e r e r e a d o u t . N o m i n a t i o n s w e r e c a l l e d f o r f r o m t h e ß o o r ,

but, there being none, nominations closed and members were
directed to complete their ballots. Liza Hutchison and
Ron Mackenzie were appointed as scrutineers.

A f te r a shor t co f fee b reak , the sc ru t ineers re tu rned w i th

ballotting results and the chairman read out the names
of the successful candidates for a two year term. They were:-

Caroline Astell , David Howden, John Low, Peter McGuire,
Sharon Martin, Gerry Massing, Lorraine Martin, Marjorie Ross
and Mil l ie Wright.

The new directors were then sworn in by Allan Bennett.

It was moved by David Howden, and seconded by Millie Wright
t h a t : -

" t h e b a l l o t s b e d e s t r o y e d . "

C A R R I E D

There being no further business, it was moved by Jim Dent
and seconded by Liza Hutchison that:-

" the meet ing ad journ . "

ADJOURNMENT: Adjournment took place at 9:15 p.m.

Recorded by
DORIS PINKHAM

REPORT OF THE

NOMINATING

COMMITTEE:
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MINUTES o f the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING o f the KERRISDALE COMMUNITY CENTRE

SOClETY held in the Seniors' Wing, 5851 West Boulevard, Vancouver, B.C.
on February 24. 1987 at 7:30 p.m.

CHAIRMAN - Gerry Massing

A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order and members thanked
for coming.

In the absence of the secretary, Gerry Massing read the Notice of the 1986
Annual General Meeting.

Two guests were introduced: Christopher Richardson, a Park Board Commissioner
and west area liaison, and Dorothy Asuma, west area Recreation Manager for
t h e B o a r d o f P a r k s a n d R e c r e a t i o n ,

MINUTES: As the minu tes o f the las t Annua l Genera l Meet ing were no t

ava i l ab le , t he i r app rova l w i l l be de fe r red un t i l t he nex t Annua l
General Meeting.

PRESIDENT'S The President's report and other reports were distributed.
^ O R T :

It was moved by Rose Mikelberg and seconded by Caroline Astell
t h a t : -

"the reports contained in the Annual Report 1985-1986 be

approved as circulated."

CARRIED

FINANCIAL Assets and Liabi l i t ies are determined by act iv i t ies. Our Þscal
REPORT: year ends August 31 and our Annual Meeting is in February.

It was moved by Millie Wright and seconded by Hugh Fuller
t h a t : -

"the audited Þnancial statement as at August 31, 1986 be

approved as submitted."

CARRIED

Jim Dent reported that, a Nominating Committee was struck in
November 1986, consisting of himself, G. Massing and Lorraine
Martin. It was one of our more successful years as we had
s ix teen cand ida tes fo r n ine pos i t ions fo r two-year te rms.
Under the Bylaws the board can appoint a number of individuals
for a one-year term. Those individuals not ejected to a two-

year term should come forward at the end of the meeting.
S c r u t i n e e r s w i l l b e L i z a H u t c h i s o n a n d L e n C e d e r h o l m .

NOMINATING

COMMITTEE

REPORT:
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Minutes of the K.C.C.S. Annual General Meeting, February 24, 1987 Page 1

BALLOTING : The scrutineers returned with the results of the balloting and
t h e n a m e s o f t h e s u c c e s s f u l c a n d i d a t e s w e r e r e a d o u t . E l e c t e d f o r

a t w o - y e a r t e r m w e r e : -

Karen Chadwick, Wi l l iam Daniel , Bi l l Duncan, Lorraine Mart in, Rose

Mikelberg, Kathie Patterson, Joy Tucker, Doris Pinkham and Peter Ferris.

It was moved by Liza Hutchison and seconded by Caroline Astell that:-

" the ba l l o t s be des t royed . "

CARRIED

OATH OF OFFICE: Mr. Richardson administered the oath of ofÞce to the new
board members.

OTHER BUSINESS: It was moved by Bryan Kershaw and seconded by Claude Kershaw
t h a t : -

"the Director and staff be requested to counter-balance Þtness

activities, by organizing a continuing lecture programme to
promote the exchange of ideas about the concept, history and
inter-disciplinary nature of the humanities, along the lines
of the "Adventures Of The Mind" series of lectures and dedicated

to achieving a standard of excellence by using the great
intellectual talents of the community."

After a lengthy discussion on whether the motion was necessary
and objections which were raised as to the wording, two amendments
w e r e m a d e : -

"counter-balance" was changed to "supplement", and "and Sciences"
was added between "humanities" and "along the lines"

It was then moved by Bryan Kershaw and seconded by Claude
K e r s h a w t h a t : -

"the motion be presented as amended."

C A R R I E D

with some negative votes.
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Page 3

Christopher Richardson, the West Side representat ive on Park
Board was inv i ted to speak. He fe l t that our centre is a good

example o f co -opera t i ve e f fo r t . Vo lun teers shou ld be thanked
f o r t h e i r s u p p o r t .

There are some challenges ahead. We asked for a sauna, whirlpool
and we igh t room in the four -year p lan , bu t th is year 's a l lo t
m e n t i s b a s e d o n n e e d s a n d m a i n t e n a n c e , a n d f r i l l s h a d t o b e c u t

out. He expressed appreciation for the patience of this board.

Mr. Richardson is looking forward to working with us for the
next two years and will attend as many board meetings as is

possible, as there is never too much community comment.

ADJOURNMENT: Adjournment took place at 8:55 p.m.

Recorded by,
D o r i s P i n k h a m

PARK BOARD

COMMISSIONER:
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE FOR 1987

During the past year the centre continued to enjoy the whole
hearted active support of the community. A new record with respect to total

participation in programmes was set for the second year in a row. Such
devoted use of the faci l i ty has cont inued to demonstrate strong community

participation and support for our activities. We look forward to serving
the community and expanding that support in the upcoming years.

1987 was also Þrst year of operat ions which included the new

expanded fac i l i t y. The Sen io rs ' Ac t i v i t y Wing was fo rma l l y opened in
December, 1986 and went into operation even though we were still acquiring
and installing equipment and furnishings. The operation and use of the

expanded facility is still undergoing adjustment as we discover its potential
and your wishes. Based on subjective comments and on visible participation,
we feel that the new facilities are a clear success in serving the recreat--
a l needs o f the res idents o f the Kerr isda le communi ty. Fur ther expans ion
is expected in the upcoming year through the acquisition and renovation
of the space formerly occupied by the Health Unit .

Hopefully with the expanded space we will be able to address
the community's needs more fully and reduce the chronic lineups associated
with registratation four times each year.

Unfortunately 1987 saw the retirement or transfer of several key
people in the organization. Dorothy Asuma, West Area Recreation representative,
resigned after devoting many years of service to the West Area Community Centres
including this one. Len Cederholm, Community Centre Coordinator is moving to
Britannia after giving some 14 years of excellent service to the residents
of Kerr isda le . Sharon Alexander has le f t Kerr isda le Communi ty as a Pool

Programmer to become a Coordinator. The services and cooperation of all these
people will be sorely missed in Kerrisdale. However, we look forward to con
tinued help from Gordon Lindal, Clifford Lemire, and Eileen Wilson who are
the respective replacements of the departing staff. I am conÞdent that the
rest of the board and our membership join me in welcoming the new staff to
Ker r i sda le and an t i c ipa t ing a success fu l rec rea t iona l year in 1988 .

ALL OF WHICH IS RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

Gerald W. Massing
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COMMUNITY CENTRE STATISTICAL SUMMARY

September 1, 1986 - August 31, 1987

MEMBERSHIPS:

Age Group C u r r e n t Y e a r P a s t Y e a r

0 - 5 8 7 9 1 , 11 9

6 - 1 2 1 , 4 2 0 1 ,550

1 3 - 1 8 5 2 9 5 2 2

1 9 - 6 4 3 , 0 8 5 3 , 1 3 9

- 6 5 + 1 , 4 3 9 1 ,052

TOTALS Zi352 Zi382

FAMILY MEMBERSHIPS 1 , 1 5 9 1 ,099

S P O R T S & F I T N E S S 9 4 , 0 3 3 7 4 , 5 4 3

ARTS 2 8 , 6 9 3 2 5 , 4 5 9

G R O U P A C T I V I T I E S 28,471 2 3 , 1 3 2

MEETINGS 3 , 5 0 5 2 , 4 3 6

SPECIAL EVENTS 1 6 , 4 4 9 11,481

CASUAL 6 , 1 0 2 3 , 5 2 5

RENTALS 1 8 , 3 0 6 18,061

RECREATION/EDUCATION 6 , 5 0 7 5 , 7 1 8

COURTS 3 , 3 5 5 3 , 4 6 5

TOTALS 205^421 16Zi82g
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COMMUNITY RECREATION COORDINATOR'S REPORT

A record in statistics show that the addition of the seniors' wing
and the health unit space is helping the staff to fulÞl most of the re
creational requirements of the Kerrisdale area. We now have more space for

regular programmes as well as spontaneous community events.

However, the renovat ions are not stopping. To complete the com

plex, a new roof for the pool and the addit ion of a health spa area are
next on the agenda.

Kerrisdale has also entered into the computer age with the

purchase of a unit which will eventually be developed to offer "on-line",
" o v e r - t h e - c o u n t e r " s e r v i c e t o t h e p u b l i c .

A landscaping project is also planned to help beautify the ex
terior of the building as well as Centennial Park near Yew Street. All of
these projects would not be possible if it were not for the hard work and

Þnancing by the Kerrisdale Society board members. For years the Society
has supported staff recommendations and requirements, and this era is no

excep t ion .

The dedication of my staff, from the Programmers (Cheryl, Pam and

Sharon), to the clericals (Shirley, Kay, Betty, Nola, Rosina and Onno),
the building maintenance staff, (Angelo, Tim, Jerry and Ed,) and including
every part-time instructor, - these people are the heart of what makes
Ker r i sda le one o f the mos t success fu l cen t res in the c i t y. As ou t -go ing

Coordinator of the centre it has been a privelege to work with these

people for such a long time.

I would l ike to welcome Mr. Cl i ff Lemire as the in-coming

Coordinator and if he receive even 1% of the support I have been given

by the staff. Society and patrons, his job will be very rewarding.

Thank you, Kerr isdale!

Respec t fu l l y submi t ted ,

L e n C e d e r h o l m .
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CENTRE RECREATION PROGRAMMER'S REPORT

1987 was deÞni te ly a year to be proud of . The centre exper ienced
its busiest year ever. Out total participation Þgure reached an all-t ime

high of 205,421 (a 19% increase over 1986) and we continue to have a very
low cancellation rate because of our top quality recreation programmes.

When we think of the year's highlights, one can't forget all the
successful special events. We changed the format of the Easter Carnival and
it was a huge success. The preschool party was held in the large gym with

approximately 150 in attendance. The parachute games, face-painting. Care
Bears guest appearance and Easter Egg Hunt all made for a very enjoyable
e v e n t .

The children's party (6-10 years) had approximately 70 in attend
ance . I n add i t i on to some o f t he p reschoo l ac t i v i t i es , t hey a l so p layed

relays and had an excelent magician entertain.

Both Hallowe'en parties were held in the large gym. The pre
school party had 90 children plus parents. The 6-10 year old's party had

approximately 250 in attendance. The carnival games were very well received,
and the Haunted House a huge success.

A s w i t c h f r o m " B r e a k f a s t W i t h S a n t a " t o " D e s s e r t W i t h S a n t a "

was made. Approximately 65 participants enjoyed creating their own sundaes
and the music and entertainment of Mrs. Claus. A special "thank-you" goes
out to Evelyn O'Connor for all the hard work she put forth for all these
e v e n t s .

The Health Unit moved out of i ts area in June. This has given
us additional programming space. Babysitting has been moved to that area.
We are looking forward to renovations which will create some larger programme
r o o m s .

The early planning stages of the new youth programme, KIXS,
started in late November. A new youth leader has been hired. Five local

secondary schools were surveyed to determine the needs and interests of teens.
These results are available in a Youth Survey Summary Report. One of my
1988 goals will be to see that the KIXS teen programme gets off the ground
and ßies! It is long overdue that we start offering some teen activities.

Looking ahead, I am anxious and excited about the centre's new
computer. It will be a challenge to see computerization assist us in
our opera t ions .

I 'd l ike to thank a l l the dedicated board members, s ta ff and

v o l u n t e e r s w h o m a d e K e r r i s d a l e s u c h a s u c c e s s f u l c e n t r e . I a m t h a n k f u l
to work with such a supportive and cooperative team.

Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl Armstrong.
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A R E N A P R O G R A M M E R ' S R E P O RT - 1 9 8 7

The arena was closed to the public from April 21 to June 15 due
to the replacement of our boards. From June until mid-August, the Van
couver Burrards Lacrosse team could be seen at the arena, Monday and

Tuesday evenings, along with the Western Ball Hockey teams on Wednesday,
Thursday and Friday evenings. A Police Auction was held at the arena in
August along with our very successful Flea Market that catered to approx
imately 1400 buyers and sellers.

Due to warm weather in September, our ice season began later
than usual. But it didn't affect our attendance and revenue Þgures
which increased slightly from last year. In 1986, the arena reached
97% of its appropriation on ticket sales and this year we reached 104.4%
of our appropr iat ion. Last year on our Revenue-Var ious (commercia l

ren ta ls , assoc ia t ion ren ta ls , and schoo l ren ta ls ) , the arena reach 96%
of its appropriation and this year (1987) we reached 100.4% of our

a p p r o p r i a t i o n .

Some of our more popular special events this year included
our Ladies' Night in March when admission was free for the ladies; the
Hallowe'en Skate for children; a GrafÞti Night for adults in November
with music from the 50's and 60's; our ever popular Skate With Santa;
and our successful Boxing Day Skate with approximately 300 people in
a t t e n d a n c e .

Our Skaters' Lounge, and men's and women's washroom areas were

recent ly br ightened up wi th a few coats o f pa in t and some ter r iÞc
graphics to welcome the participants in the B.C. Men's Curling Champion
ships that were held at the arena February 5, 6, and 7 1988. I t was
an exciting event and hopefully the Þrst of many more to come.

I am looking forward to the many new ideas and opportunities
that 1988 will bring. I would like to take this time to thank the staff
at the arena along with the Kerrisdale Advisory Committee for making 1987
a s u c c e s s .

Respec t fu l l y submi t ted ,
P a m S m a r t ,

Arena Programmer.
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